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�
Mandate


  - Improve the description of TMN8 for H.263+ Annexes


  - Evaluate technology for non-normative enhancements to TMN8


  - Develop reference software and useful software tools for video coding activities


Objectives


  - to improve the performance of the coding method described in the test model, incorporating proposed technology which may not be necessary in the final standard text


  - to demonstrate the achievement by the H.263+ extensions using the test model specification for those outside the ITU-T Q15/SG16 group if possible


  - to draft an implementers guide, informative appendix, or such other information to give good examples to users of the standard if necessary


Status/Activities


(1) Pre- and post-processing


There is an input document regarding the post-filter which can be applied when H.263 Annex J loop filter is turned off (Q15B14). Another document (Q15B15) provides the post processing method. These will be evaluated and discussed in Sunriver meeting for a possible inclusion to TMN9.





(2) Fast motion estimation method


In Portland meeting, we have adopted the fast motion estimation method for integer pel accuracy to TMN8. Two documents (Q15B16 and Q15B23) are addressed to a modification/verification of the integer fast motion estimation method defined in TMN8.





(3) Rate control


TMN8 has the rate control method which can achieve the target number of coded bits per frame. The relation of this scheme with low delay application, i.e. buffer model, will be further evaluated in Sunriver meeting based on the new experimental results (Q15B28).





(4) Reference software


Mr. Peter List, Deutche Telekom, kindly provided the free TMN8 software. All the members of this Ad Hoc Committee very much appreciate his voluntary effort. Since the reference software currently does not support all the Annexes of H.263+, collaborative work may be necessary to be continued for developing the reference software fully compliant with H.263+ and TMN.


There was no discussion on the e-mail reflector regarding the needs for the “official” reference software and software tools for video coding study. Some time may be allocated for this discussion in Sunriver meeting.





(5) TMN8


Mr. Tom Gardos, editor of the TMN, provided the latest version of the TMN8 reflecting the changes agreed in Portland. However, description corresponding to some Annexes of H.263+ is still missing. The collaboration from proponents and coordinators of each Annex are strongly encouraged to provide the description for improvements of TMN definition. After the white paper of H.263+ is completed and technical details are finalized, the description of TMN9 should be fully aligned with the H.263+ white paper.





The Q.15/16 video experts are currently busy to finalize the draft H.263+ Recommendation until the white paper deadline. It is expected that we will focus more on the TMN and software development to verify and demonstrate the achievement of H.263+ after the Sunriver meeting.
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